MEMORANDUM

To: Permit No. 35-7962 and 35-7963, in the name of the Norman E. Nef & Sons
From: Deborah Gibson, Administrative Assistant a?_

Date: September 26, 2007

Re: Permit holder with questions about filing an extension of time

David Nef contacted on or about 9/6/07. He informed me that he had visited the Eastern
Regional office and asked whether he could file another Request for Extension of Time
(“extension”) for permits 35-7962 and 35-7963. They had referred him to me or Jeff. I brought
this matter to Jeff Peppersack for his response. Jeff and I reviewed the file and found some basis
that another extension could be approved if Gary Spackman would approve it. Jeff approached
Gary about this matter.

David and I have had other telephone conversations since that day. However, this morning, he
contacted me. He stated he was planning to file an extension at the Eastern Regional office. 1
encouraged him to do that so that it would be filed before the October 1, 2007 deadline.

I contacted him again in the afternoon to find out if he had filed the extension. David told me he
attempted to file the extension with the Eastern Regional office, without success. He found that

_no one in that office knew what to do with an extension, and they had asked him to come back
on Friday, 9/28, when Dave Carlson or someone else would be in the office that knew what to do
with the form. I encouraged David to be sure to file the extension again on Friday, and if he had
any problems to call me and I would instruct Eastern on how to accept this document.

I also informed him this afternoon that an Order will be forthcoming from Gary Spackman.



